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The VUSD and VTA bargaining teams met for 6.5 hours on February 27, 2019. 
 
VUSD Team Members:  Chris Hulett, Manolo Garcia, Sasha Begell, Kelley Birch, Tina Ahn, 
Adam Wight, and Jennifer Stahlheber 
 
VTA Team Members: Brenda Hensley, Todd Blanset, Kim Campbell, Jennifer Lindsay, 
Jason Jones, Tracy Begley (President) 
 
We started the session by agreeing to the cost of 1% for 2018-2019: $531,341. 
 
We had a clarifying discussion about OPEB (Other Post Employment Benefits) 
information that had been sent to VTA. 
 
We discussed changes to 19-20 calendars and created 20-21 calendars and signed 
Tentative Agreement #1 for those calendars. (SEE ATTACHED) 
 
VUSD brought up the topic of Elementary Prep and the teams brainstormed various 
options and calculated costs associated with some of the options. There is more 
discussion needed about this topic. 
 
VTA brought up the topic of Retiree Benefits and the teams brainstormed various 
options and need to research which options may be viable. There is more discussion 
needed about this topic. 
 
Next dates for bargaining: 3/12 and 3/28. 


